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Hathern Parish Council Response to Planning Application  P/18/2416/2 – Joinery Workshop, Pasture Lane, Hathern

Hathern Parish Council supports this application for a limited extension to the joinery workshop in Pasture Lane as it will improve the street scene and provide additional workshop space to house storage and activity that is currently on-site but external to the existing building.
Small businesses like this are an important part of the diverse make up of the village and can provide employment opportunity and services into the local community and as such Hathern Parish Council will support appropriate development of their premises.
The joinery business has been operating from this site for many years and the premises were originally part of a larger site of industrial units that have more recently been replaced by housing.  We believe that this business has a generally good relationship with its neighbours and, over the years that the business has been operating, the Council has received no complaints about noise, air pollution or vehicle movements arising from operations on this site. 

Mrs M Spencer, Clerk to Hathern Parish Council
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